DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
August 16, 2022 AUG 1 2022

Chelsea Morris . N
washington Dept. of Ecology WATER QUALITY PROGRAM
PO Box 47696

Olympia, WA 98504-7696

Dear Chelsea

we oEpose the CAFO rules as drafted and concur with the comments
of okanogan, Thurston and Yakima County Farm Bureaus.

we need to work with those who raise livestock on a small scale
providing Tocally sourced food.

Applying CAFO standards to small operations, will be devastating
to Tocal food production and our overall food security. Ecology
must recognize the work of the voluntary Stewardship Program and
Tocal conservation districts.

Instead of regulating, Ecology needs to encourage participation
in these voluntary programs, proven to protect water quality.

Sincerely,

Jim and Joyce Grubb
windmill Ranch

3334 1637 Ave SW
Tenino, WA 98589




